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Dear clubs,  
 
With Wellington moving to Level 2 from Wednesday, September 8th, please find the following guidelines for 
Wellington clubs to re-open safely and successfully.  
 
Venue 

• Clubs must display QR Codes and Covid signage. Sanitiser must be provided.  

• Clubs must provide manual tracing opportunities for everyone on site, including name, date, time and 
contact details. 

• Chairs and tables are to be set 2m apart to ensure social distancing. Bar leaners and other congregation 
points to be removed or blocked off.  

• A maximum of 50 people are permitted in the clubrooms.   

• Masks are strongly encouraged to be worn within clubrooms.  

• All seats, door handles, toilets, and other surface areas must be sanitized regularly.  
 
Games/Members 

• 1m social distancing within a team and 2m social distancing between teams should be observed.   

• No shaking hands before or after a game.  

• The same person from each team is to roll jack and place the mat each time. 

• Mats and jacks must be sanitised after use.  

• Masks are strongly encouraged while on the green.    

• All members must sign in at clubs, either electronically or manually.   

• Fours are permitted, widening of rinks is not required (this is a Bowls NZ change in stance from their 
recommendations last year). However, safety, hygiene and number of people needs to be considered.  

 
For further government guidelines and Bowls NZ recommendations, please continue to follow them here: 
 
Official Covid-19 Information Page – https://covid19.govt.nz 
Bowls NZ Recommendations - https://bowlsnewzealand.co.nz/news/covid-19-recommendations/ 
 
These guidelines will continue to be assessed and amended as the situation unfolds and as the situation changes.  
 
Kind regards, 
 
Nigel Dixon 

 
General Manager 
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